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President's Report

Club!

January and February were warmer than normal and March started out colder and 
wound up warmer.  The bottom line: Spring is upon us, along with good flying 
weather!  This means it’s time to get the field in great shape for an active season of 
flying.

Our Vice President, Tim Edwards, has identified numerous items that we need to fix 
out at the field.  There’s a link to the list of items on the website.  If you click on the 
Work Day item in the upcoming events it will take you to Tim’s post in our new forum/
bulletin board so you can see what we’ll be working on.  If you have any additions/
suggestions, let Tim know.

This is the time we need our members to step up.  There’s an old rule, the 80/20 rule, 
which says that 80% of the work is usually done by 20% of the people.  In the past 
for our club, sometimes it’s been more like a 90/10 rule.  So what I’m saying is, don’t 
be part of the group who don’t pitch in and help.  We all pay our dues and that’s great 
but it shouldn’t stop with that.  Some of you won’t be able to come out because of 
work, family issues, health, etc.  And that’s perfectly fine.  If you can’t come no one 
will criticize.  But most of us CAN get out there and we should.

The work day is scheduled for Saturday,  April 22nd at 9am.  So let’s all plan on 
pitching in and knock out as many of the items on Tim’s list as we can.  I’ve given 
Tim the go ahead to make a lunch run for all who show up.  It ought to be a great day 
so come out and join the fun!

The weather is looking good so we’ll be having our next meeting out at the field on 
the 25th at the regular time, three days after the work day. We’re looking to have a 
demo of a 3D printer plus other extras.  Hope to see a great turnout for both the 
workday and the meeting!

Doug Lindauer
JCRC President 
(and webmaster)
president@flyjcrc.com

So without dragging this on and on, let me encourage people to brave the weather, rain, 
sleet, or snow (but not wind!) and come on out New Year’s afternoon and have a great 
NYD fly-in.  See you there!

Doug Lindauer
JCRC President (elect)
(and webmaster)

Anthony Hall
JCRC President
E-mail:  president@flyjcrc.com
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Upcoming Club Events

April
22nd: 9:00 am JCRC Workday at the field
25th: 6:45 pm - JCRC Monthly Meeting at 
the Field

Other Events
May 
12th: 5 pm Gates open for Joe Nall Week
30th: 6:45 pm - JCRC Monthly Meeting at 
the Field
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Roy Edward Davidson, passed away with his loving family 
by his side, on Saturday, October 1, 2016 in Midland, 
Virginia.
Roy was born on Jan. 2, 1942 in Jenkins, Kentucky to the 
late Bramble Owen and Lillian Berniece (Hamilton) 
Davidson. Roy graduated from West Virginia University 
with a B.S. in Forestry and worked as a Maintenance 
Engineer in the Pulp and Paper Industry.

Celebration of Life services will be held on Saturday, April 
1, 2017 at First United Methodist Church in Church Hill, 
TN. If desired, memorial donations may be made to a 
favorite charity.
Condolences may be sent to: www.piercefh.com

Fellow JCRC Club Members,

I wanted to drop a line about the upcoming workday scheduled for Saturday, April 22nd at 9:00.  
I don’t know if you have had time to look at the list of items planned for that day but if you take a look at 
the website and click on the work day date it will bring up a list of items that are planned to be worked 
on.  The list can be broken down into three main areas;  Painting, Building, and Landscaping.  There 
are other items on the list and I am hoping that YOU can take some time from your day to help us 
complete the list.

Remember our field is what sets us apart from the other clubs.  It is up to us to do what we can 
to make this the field that pilots want to be part of.
Many people over the years have spent countless hours building what we have today, I want to work 
with you make sure that we have a field to be proud of.

Thanks,
Tim 

Vice President's Report



March 25th Indoor Fly-In, 3D Printed Plane and New Table Design 



JCRC Classified Ads 

Next Meeting
April 25, 6:45 pm - JCRC 
Monthly Meeting - Location: 
At the field 

Our Proud Club Sponsors 

Notice to Membership

Access to the “Members Only” section of the 

JCRC Website is as follows:

Username= jcrc (lowercase)

Password=00 + current gate combination

Hobby Town USA
3515 Bristol Highway Johnson City, TN
423-610-1010
http://www.hobbytown.com/tnjc

Benedict's Ace Hardware
3607 N. Roan Street Johnson City, TN
423-282-1950

Bob Cunningham designed pattern trainer, originally for 40 size engines but converted to electric. Cunningham 
designed it at the behest of a man named Hooker, hence the name of the plane. The plane is receiver ready and  
includes a 5000mAh 4S battery, it is best described as a Stick with a swept wing. Weight is 4 pounds 10 ounces 
and it has a brand new Cobra motor. It is an easy plane to land and is either gentle to fly or violent if you like 3D 

flying depending on your setup.

Price is $400 Contact Vic Koenig at 423-282-0572
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